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February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Kent County Public Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State Library
Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library

. Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free
Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an
effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are
necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland. Access to
SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC
was visited over 230,000 times, answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000
items, coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases
that were searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for
librarians and public programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance
of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for services
by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places, and free internet
and computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools, strong communities and
adult education and we encourage passage of this important legislation to assure their
continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

%m
Jacqueline Adams

Executive Director

Sincerely,

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

KENT COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY « 408 HIGH STREET « CHESTERTOWN, MD 21620

PH: 410.778.3636 « FAX: 410.778.6756

www.kentcountylibrary.org
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HOWARD COUNTY

LIBRARY SYSTEM
Public Education for All

February 10, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee

3 West, Miller Senate Office Building
Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Senator Guzzone:

Howard County Library System strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State Library Resource
Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center
(SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021.

The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in
1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are
necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland. Access to SLRC
services is critical to libraries and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited more than
230,000 times, answered more than 660,000 reference questions, loaned more than 400,000 items,
coordinated more than 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases that were
searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public
programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for services by job
seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places, and free internet and computer
access. Library services are vital to successful schools, strong communities and adult education and we
encourage passage of this important legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

9411 Frederick Road, Ellicott City, MD 21042 | 410.313.7750 F410.313.7742 TIY410.3137740 | hclibrary.org
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THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE
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BILL: Senate Bill 466 - Public Libraries - State Library
Resource Center - Funding

SPONSOR: Senator King, et al.

HEARING DATE: February 12, 2020

COMMITTEE: Budget and Taxation

CONTACT: Intergovernmental Affairs Office, 301-780-8411

POSITION: SUPPORT

The Office of the Prince George’s County Executive SUPPORTS Senate Bill 466,
which increases the per capita funding amounts that must be provided to the State
Library Resource Center (SLRC) beginning in fiscal 2022.

The State Library Resource Center provides the Prince George’s County Memorial
Library System(PGCMLS) online databases for customer access. This includes
HeritageQuest, Kids Infobits (for K-12 research), and Mango Languages, our online
tutorial for learning a new language. In addition, SLRC provides inter library loans
for customers when PGCMLS does not own the print resource. The center is also a
resource for librarians who need assistance locating a book or answering a difficult
reference question for customers.

For the reasons stated above, the Office of the Prince George’s County Executive
SUPPORTS House Senate Bill 466 and asks for a FAVORABLE report.

47 STATE CIRCLE, SUITE 102 ¢ ANNAPOLIS, MD 21401



SB466_BENNETT_FAV
Uploaded by: Bennett, Debbie
Position: FAV



Caroline County

Public leRARy

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Caroline County Public Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center -
Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita
funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State
Library Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and
services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland. Access to
SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries and citizens across the state. This is even more critical to smaller,
rural library systems like the Caroline County Public Library and our citizens.

In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 230,000 times, answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over
400,000 items, coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases that
were searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public
programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for services by job seekers,
small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places, and free internet and computer access. Library

services are vital to successful schools, strong communities and adult education and we encourage passage of
this important legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely

jCet @g i —

-
Debby Bennett
Executive Director

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

info@carolib.org « www.carolib.org

Central Library Federalsburg Branch North County Branch
100 Market Street 123 Moris Avenue 101Cedar Lane » P.O.Box 336
Denton, Maryland 21629 Federalsburg, Maryland 21632 Greensboro, Maryland 21639

P 410.479.1343 £ 410.479.1443 p 410.754.8397 f 410.754.3058 p 410.482.2173 £410.482.2634
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~&- CARROLL COUNTY
1100 Green Valley Road E PUBLIC LIBRARY 410-386-4500 tel
1——0

New Windsor, MD 21776 Infinite Possibilities library.carr.org

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee

3 West, Miller Senate Office Building
Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Carroll County Public Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which will continue the periodic increases to the
State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021.

Access to SLRC services is critical to the residents of Carroll County, who rely on the
statewide inter-library loan system, Marina, for requesting library materials from
libraries across Maryland. The existence of this network means that no one library
needs to house all of the material that any one library patron may want. In FY 2019
Carroll County patrons borrowed 26,303 items and shared 17,432 items to other
libraries around the state through the Marina network. MILO, the Maryland Interlibrary
Loan Organization, is the delivery system that allows us to ship these Marina materials
to and from the owning libraries. These SLRC services allow us to efficiently maximize
use of all of these library materials from across Maryland to the benefit of our Carroll
County residents. °

SLRC provides the core research databases that all Maryland public and school libraries
depend and are accessed through our own Carroll County Public Library web site or
through SLRC's Sailor portal. Our residents greatly depend on accessing this
authoritative information. SLRC’s Digital Maryland platform also gives us the ability to
preserve and share our Carroll County history in a way that we wouldn’t be able to on
our own, which includes significant collections on Carroll County’s Agricultural,
Industrial, Civil War, and World War [ history.

The staff of SLRC serve as subject matter experts and regularly present training for our
CCPL staff and public programs to our community. Over the past five years, close to 700
members of the CCPL staff and public have benefited from these educational
opportunities. Important topics have included Customer Service, Storytelling, Digital



Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
February 12, 2020
Page 2

Scanning, Fake News and How to Spot it, Improving Library Service to Patrons with
Mental Health Issues, Challenging Customer Interactions, Supervisory Training, and
Leadership Training. Every year we benefit by having approximately ten staff who
attend the SLRC Conference and another six to ten who attend the statewide Circulation
Conference in Baltimore. Additionally, we depend on having our CCPL Library Associates
participate in state-sanctioned training, which is heavily supported by expert SLRC
trainers.

These services provided by the State Library Resource Center are vital to supporting our
Carroll County residents and to ensure that our CCPL staff have the skills necessary to
provide effective service. We strongly endorse the passage of this important legislation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely,
OreteNBil—

Andrea Berstler, Executive Director
Carroll County Public Library

cc: Members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee
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ENOCH PRATT
free LIBRARY

Office of the CEO

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Enoch Pratt Free Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the
State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The
Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library
Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library
materials and services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical
library services in Maryland. Unlike most states, Maryland does not have a State Library
making access to SLRC services critical to Maryland libraries and citizens across the
state. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 230,000 times, answered over 660,000
reference questions, loaned over 400,000 items, coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary
loans, and provided access to specialized databased that were searched more than 6.5
million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public programs on
genealogy and Maryland history for example to the public which had a combined
attendance of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for
services by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places,
and free internet and computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools,
strong communities and adult education and we encourage passage of this important
legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely 7 . _
s
e

idi Daniel
CEO

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

prattlibrary.org 400 Cathedral Street Baltimore, MD 21201 P 410 396 5395 F 866 727 3101
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DORCHESTER COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY

303 Gay Street 222 S. Main Street
Cambridge MD 21613 Hurlock MD 21643
(410) 228-7331 (410) 943-4331

Crystal Henningsen, Director e crystalh@dorchesterlibrary.org

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee

3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Dorchester County Public Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State
Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt
Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in
an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are
necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland. Access to
SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC
was visited over 230,000 times, answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000
items, coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases
that were searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for
librarians and public programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance
of over 2,600 people. SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical
demand for services by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe
places, and free internet and computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools,
strong communities and adult education and we encourage passage of this important legislation .
to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Crystal Henningsen
Director, Dorchester County Public Library

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee
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VVESTERN MARYLAND

Regional Library

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Enoch Pratt Free Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the
State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The
Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library
Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library
materials and services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical
library services in Maryland. Access to SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries
and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 23 0,000 times,
answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000 items, coordinated over
77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases that were searched
more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public

programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600
people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for
services by job seekers and small business owners, especially in Western Maryland with
the Entrepreneur Academy. Library services are vital to successful schools, strong
communities and adult education and we encourage passage of this important legislation
to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Cnt B Bt e
Lxl”,qvc&\, Holss
.q

Elizabeth Hulett
Director
Western Maryland Regional Library

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

100 South Potomac Street  Hagerstown, MD 21740 301.739.3250
www.wmrl.info
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FREDERICK

COUNTY
PUBLIC
LIBRARIES
Board of Trust
February 10, 2020 C;::yloSmlrtf o
Chair
mick COh'Leary
ce Chair
Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman Candy Greenway
Budget & Taxation Committee ' el
. 01 12 . Jenny D'Agostino
Miller Senate Office Building )
3 West Wlng George Laugelli
. Karen Spertzel
Annapolis, MD 21401 Suzette White
Dear Senator Guzzone: Director
James Kelly

Frederick County Public Libraries strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the
State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The
Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library
Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library
materials and services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical
library services in Maryland. Access to SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries
and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 230,000 times,
answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000 items, coordinated over
77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases that were searched
more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public
programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600
people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for
services by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places,
and free internet and computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools,
strong communities, and adult education and we encourage passage of this important
legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely,

—

arr}gs*K/elly
irector, Frederick County Public Libraries

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

Administrative Offices
110 East Patrick Street, Frederick, MD 21701
P 301.600.1613 F 301.600.3789 www.fcpl.org
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Roberta R. Phillips, CEO

I\I/’iRINCE GEERGE’S CgUNTY 9601 Capital Lane ¢ Largo, MD 20774
EMORIAL LIBRARY OYSTEM
el (301)699-3500 « TTY (301)808-2061

Testimony in support of SB 466, Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center
Hearing before the Senate Budget and Taxation Committee

February 12, 2020

Submitted by Roberta Phillips

Dear Chairman Guzzone. Vice-Chair Rosapepe and Distinguished Members of the Committee:

Prince George’s County Memorial Library System strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center

Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center
(SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central
Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide
and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are necessary for
coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland.

The citizens of Prince George’s County benefit greatly from the services offered by the SLRC. From
internet access to the databases that our librarians, customers and K-12 students use on a daily

basis, to training on topics like identifying fake news, the resources and staff of the SLRC are
invaluable to us and to our users. SLRC coordinates library services around the state like inter-

library loan that bring thousands of unique titles to Prince George’s County residents that we, as their
local library, cannot provide. SLRC provides training for our staff on workforce development and
services for small business owners that magnify our local resources.

This legislation provides continued investment in our State Library Resource Center which is,
in turn, an investment in libraries, public school students and library users around the state.

Thank you very much for your consideration and continued support of Maryland libraries.

Regards,

{W . Thllpor

Roberta Phillips
Chief Executive Officer
Prince George’s County Memorial Library System
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Queen Anne’s
Ry 5 N

COUNTY LIBRARY
www.qaclibrary.org

Centreville 121 South Commerce St., Centreville, MD, 21617 | 410-758-0980

Kent Island 200 Library Circle, Stevensville, MD, 21666 | 410-643-8161

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Queen Anne’s County Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries - State Library
Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library
Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free
Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an
effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are
necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland. Accessto SLRC
services is critical to Maryland libraries and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC loaned
over 400,000 items, coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to
specialized databases that were searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided
training for librarians and public programs on various topics to the public which had a combined
attendance of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for services by
job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places, and free internet and
computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools, strong communities and adult
education and we encourage passage of this important legislation to assure their continuation.
Without the support of SLRC, our library system would not be able to provide necessary services
or keep our staff trained on the cutting edge topics for information professionals.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

q ,

Janet Salazar, Director, Queen Anne’s County Library

incerely,

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee
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Nancy J. Kine

James Senate Office Building
Legislative District 39 11 Bladen Street, Room 121
Montgomery County Annapolis, Maryland 21401
301-858-3686 - 410-841-3686
800-492-7122 Ext. 3686
MajoriTy LEADER o :

Fax 301-858-3670 + 410-841-3670
Nancy.King@senate.state.md.us

THE SENATE OF MARYLAND
AnnNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401

SPONSOR STATEMENT
Senate Bill 466 — Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center - Funding
February 12, 2020

Mister Chairman and Members of the Budget and Taxation Committee:
The State Library Resource Center (SLRC) is the State Library for Maryland and
works with libraries across the state, to provide cooperative and cost effective resources
and services for Maryland libraries and their customers.
Currently the SLRC is funded at a rate of $1.85 per State Resident.
This legislation will increase the funding as follows:

FY 2022 - $1.89 per state resident

FY 2023 - $1.93 per state resident

FY 2024 - $1.97 per state resident

FY 2025 - $2.01 per state resident

FY 2026 and each FY after - $2.05 per state resident

These increases will ensure that our State Library has the resources necessary to

adequately support our libraries and provide the services that our citizens need and
deserve.

I respectfully request a favorable report on Senate Bill 466.
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SOMERSET
COUNTY LIBRARY
=z Explore * Learn * Dreant * Become

February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee

3 West, Miller Senate Office Building
11 Bladen St.

Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Somerset County Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State
Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the
State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The
Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library was designated to be the State Library
Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access to specialized library
materials and services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical
library services in Maryland. Access to SLRC services is critical to Maryland libraries
and citizens across the state. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 230,000 times,
answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000 items, coordinated over
77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized databases that were searched
more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC provided training for librarians and public
programs on various topics to the public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600
people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical demand for
services by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-school safe places,
and free internet and computer access. Library services are vital to successful schools,
strong communities and adult education and we encourage passage of this important
legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Ann Smith

President, Somerset County Library Board of Trustees

Crisfield Princess Anne  Ewell

11767 Beechwood Street, Princess Anne, MD 21853
phone: 410.651.0852 fax: 410.651.1388 www.somelibrary.org
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February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

Wicomico Public Libraries (WPL) strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State Library Resource
Center - Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center
(SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central Library
was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide and expand access
to specialized library materials and services that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical
library services in Maryland.

SLRC resources directly benefit Wicomico County residents through interlibrary loan—in FY 19 we
received 2,605 items through interlibrary loan. Additionally, SLRC offers access to online resources that
WPL would not be able to afford on our own. As a rural county, the broadband Internet access SLRC

provides is essential for our job seekers and students, There were 92,135 wireless sessions at WPL—for
our residents who cannot get Internet at home this is a critical resource.

Libraries are the third pillar of the education system and SLRC helps WPL build a better future by
equipping students, businesses and job seekers with the tools they need to learn and participate in lifelong
learning. Please pass this important legislation to assure the continuation of these vital services.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely

Ashley Teagle, Executive Director, Wicomico Public Libraries

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

Supporting Learning, Building Community, Enriching Lives
DOWNTOWN BRANCH — 122 S. Division Street, Salisbury, MD 21801 e 410-749-3612
CENTRE BRANCH — Centre at Salisbury, Salisbury, MD 21801 ¢ 410-546-5397

PITTSVILLE BRANCH — 34372 Old Ocean City Rd., Pittsville, MD 21850 ¢ 410-835-2353
www.wicomicolibraries.org
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February 12, 2020

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Eastern Shore Regional Library strongly supports SB 466 Public
Libraries — State Library Resource Center - Funding which would continue
the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center (SLRC) per capita
funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central
Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an
effort to provide and expand access to specialized library materials and services
that are necessary for coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in
Maryland. The eight rural library systems that ESRL serves rely heavily on the
resources provided by SLRC. In FY 2019, SLRC was visited over 230,000
times, answered over 660,000 reference questions, loaned over 400,000 items,
coordinated over 77,000 interlibrary loans, and provided access to specialized
databases that were searched more than 6.5 million times. In addition, SLRC
provided training for librarians and public programs on various topics to the
public which had a combined attendance of over 2,600 people.

SLRC coordinates library services around the state that are filling a critical
demand for services by job seekers, small business owners, early literacy, after-
school safe places, and free internet and computer access. Library services are
vital to successful schools, strong communities and adult education and we
encourage passage of this important legislation to assure their continuation.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely,

A

= ohn C. Venditta
Administrator
Eastern Shore Regional Library, Inc.
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The
Ruth Enlow Library
of GARRETT COUNTY

Community + Opportunity

Senator Guy J. Guzzone, Chairman
Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West, Miller Senate Office Building

February 11, 2020

Dear Senator Guzzone:

The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County would like to add its voice in support of SB
466 Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center — Funding, to ensure that the State
Library Resource Center (SLRC) continues to receive the funding it needs to ensure
excellent library services throughout the State.

SLRC is a critical resource to rural library systems like that in Garrett County. It
provides access to resources that would otherwise be unattainable to our patrons due to
cost, and strengthens our community with the many, many materials it lends, the
reference questions it answers, and the interlibrary loans it coordinates. Thanks to SLRC,

we are proud to deliver the materials our patrons need to improve their lives and thejr
communities.

I appreciate your consideration on this issue and hope you will support its advancement.

Sincerely,

Thomas Vose
Director
Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County

cc: members, Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

8 N. Second St., Oakland, MD 21550 @ wwwrelibnet @ 301-334-3008
Accident + Friendsville -+ Grantsville + Kitzmillep + Oakland
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Insplring possibility x calvertlibrary.info

Carrie Willson, Executive Director e cwillson@calvertlibrary.info
850 Costley Way e Prince Frederick, MD 20678 e 410-535-0291 e 301-855-1862

Testimony in support of SB 466, Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center
Hearing before the Senate Budget and Taxation Committee

February 12, 2020

Submitted by Carrie Willson

Dear Chairman Guzzone. Vice-Chair Rosapepe and Distinguished Members of the Committee:

Calvert Library strongly supports SB 466 Public Libraries — State Library Resource Center
- Funding which would continue the periodic increases to the State Library Resource Center
(SLRC) per capita funding formula beyond FY 2021. The Enoch Pratt Free Library’s Central
Library was designated to be the State Library Resource Center in 1971 in an effort to provide
and expand access to specialized library materials and services that are necessary for
coordinated, efficient, and economical library services in Maryland.

The citizens of Calvert County benefit greatly from the services offered by the SLRC. From
internet access to the databases that our librarians, customers and K-12 students use on a daily
basis, to training on topics like identifying fake news, the resources and staff of the SLRC are
invaluable to us and to our users. SLRC coordinates library services around the state like inter-
library loan that bring thousands of unique titles to Calvert residents that we, as their local
library, cannot provide. SLRC provides training for our staff on workforce development and
services for small business owners that magnify our local resources.

This legislation provides continued investment in our State Library Resource Center which is,
in turn, an investment in libraries, public school students and library users around the state.

Thank you very much for your consideration and continued support of Maryland libraries.

Carrie Willson

Executive Director, Calvert Library

Sincerely,

Fairview Branch e 8120 Southern Maryland Blvd e Owings, MD 20736 e 410-257-2101
Southemn Branch e PO Box 559 e 13920 H.G. Trueman Rd e Solomons, MD 20688 e 410-326-5289
Twin Beaches Branch e 3819 Harbor Road e Chesapeake Beach, MD 20732 e 410-257-2411
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SENATE BILL 466 Public Libraries-State Library Resource Center-Funding (King,
et al) :

STATEMENT OF INFORMATION
DATE: February 12,2020
COMMITTEE: Senate Budget & Taxation Committee

SUMMARY OF BILL: SB 466 increases the funding allocation for the State Library Resource
Center (SLRC) from $1.85 per State resident in 4-cent increments, beginning in FY 2022 through FY
2026.

EXPLANATION: The FY 2022 increase to $1.89 per resident is estimated to cost an additional:
$242,937 for the SLRC and $60,734 for the Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (25% of
the SLRC’s grant); $610,413 in 'Y 2023; $920,223 in FY 2024; $1.2 million in FY 2025; and $1.5 million
in FY 2026.

DBM'’s focus is not on the underlying policy proposal being advanced by the legislation, but rather on
whether the aggregate increased spending is sustainable when spending growth continues to exceed
revenue growth.

The Department of Budget and Management (DBM) is charged with submitting a balanced budget to the
General Assembly annually and strives to create a structurally balanced budget, in which the growth in
spending is less than the growth in revenues. Actions by the General Assembly to increase entitlement
spending levels makes it exceedingly difficult for the Administration to achieve structural balance.

The FY 2022 General Fund forecast shows spending growth of 6.4%, whereas revenue growth is forecast
to be 2.9%. Growth in State spending will outpace otherwise healthy revenue growth not only next year,
but also for the foreseeable future, The result is a short and long-term structural gap that will continue to
strain State resources until the underlying causes have been resolved.

45 Calvert Street  Annapolis, MD 21401-1907
Tel: 410-260-7041 e Fax: 410-974-2585 e Toll Free: 1-800-705-3493 o TTY Users: Call via Maryland Relay
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~ Future Spending Outpaces Revenue Growth
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Source: Department of Budget and Management, FY 2021 Budget Highlights Book, Appendix F (January 2020)

General Fund Budget Outlook
Fiscal 2022 - 2025

Est. Est. Est. Est.

2022 2023 2024 2025
Cash Balance -$833 -$1.135 -$1,201 -$1,298
Structural Balance -$701 -$905 -$984 -$1,071

Department of Legislative Services, January 2020 Fiscal Briefing

For FY 22 — FY 25, the cumulative impact of an ongoing imbalance between spending and revenues is a
$3.6 billion structural gap. Our structural budget problem reflects a spending problem; not a revenue
problem. -

The ever-increasing use of mandates and entitlement spending by the General Assembly is a more recent
practice, making the State’s structural budget deficit a chronic challenge. According to the Department of
Legislative Services (DLS), 70.2% of the FY 2020 General Fund allowance is mandated or entitlement
spending.

Until we achieve long-term structural balance, programs cannot rely on a consistent funding level.
Constituencies for these proposed programs or enhanced spending bills should be forewarned that passage




of this legislation does not guarantee future funding. Whatever specific funding is mandated will likely be
repealed or otherwise modified in a subsequent Budget Reconciliation and Financing Act (BRFA) — this
action is necessary to ensure a constitutionally required balanced budget in the next fiscal year.

The Administration is cognizant of the downside risks facing our economy and, in the FY 2021 Budget,
has set aside $1.3 billion in reserves. The Rainy Day Fund balance is equal to 6.25% of revenues, $48
million more than recommended by the Spending Affordability Committee (SAC). Moody’s Analytics
has recently advised of a slowdown in employment growth in the latter part of FY 2021, which DLS
estimates would add $241 million to the structural budget gap in FY 2021 and $419 million in FY 2022.
Historic increases in funding for both K-12 education, as proposed by the Kirwan Commission, and school
construction will further aggravate the budget gap. '

The 2019 SAC commentary encourages a cautious fiscal approach -- “Out-year fiscal stress is
anticipated despite the expectation that personal income and employment will continue to grow
steadily, and entitlement and prison caseloads will hold steady or decline. An imbalance is forecast
before accounting for any recommendations from the Commission on Innovation and Excellence in
Education.”

For additional information, contact Barbara Wilkins at
(410) 260-6371 or barbara.wilkinsl@maryland.gov




